PRESS RELEASE Town Council Meeting Aug 9, 2016

Attendance: Mayor Rumak: Councilors: Paula Kowalko, Glen McCaffery, Betty Lou Palko, Mel Cadrain, Darwin Dallyn, Brent Dyck; Chief Administrative Officer: Richard Dolezsar; Director of Public Works: Todd Chahley

The following were received and acknowledged:

July 26, 2016 Regular Meeting Minutes

RCMP Report

Public Works Report

Accounts

Various Correspondence

<u>COVENANT CONSTRUCTION – PAVEMENT PATCHING</u>

The Proposal of Covenant Construction to supply and install 48 tonnes hot asphalt paving, under the supervision of the Director of Public Works, was accepted.

CATHY WAGANTALL, M.P.

Council accepted the invitation for an informal meeting with Cathy Wagantall, M.P. on August 19, 2016.

TOWN SHOP -HB PLUMBING & HEATING

The proposal of HB Plumbing & Heating Ltd. for plumbing and heating requirements on the Town Shop/Fire Hall expansion was accepted.

TOWN SHOP - ELECTRICAL

Council accepted the proposal of Doug Rogalski for electrical work on the Town Shop/Fire Hall expansion.

$\underline{DIDUCK-PURCHASE/DEVELOPMENT\ PROPOSALS-607\ 5^{th}\ AVENUE}$

Council approved, in principal, the purchase/development proposal of Carl & Christine Diduck to purchase property at 607 5th Avenue West, and the placement thereon of a 30' x 76' Modular Home and garage, subject to meeting all development, zoning and building permit regulations.

IRENE & KEN LEASON – DONALD STREET PROPERTIES

Council acknowledged the offer of Irene and Ken Leason to sell Lots 14 - 18, Pt 19, 23 - 26, Block 5, Donald Street.

HUDSON BAY ROUTE ASSOCIATION

The Town will submit a letter to lobby the Federal Government and Omnitrax to continue grain shipments through the Port of Churchill.